

Office of the Provost 5500 Campanile Drive San Diego, CA 92182-8010 O: 619 594-6881 F: 619 594-0178 SDSU.edu

September 3, 2025

George Youssef Department of Mechanical Engineering College of Engineering

Dear Dr. Youssef:

On behalf of the faculty, staff, students and the leadership of our university, I write to acknowledge with thanks, your success in receiving \$376,176 - from the NSF Div of Civil, Mechanical and Manufacturing Innovation: Collaborative Research: Uncovering Ballistic Plasticity and Failure Mechanisms of Elastomeric Polymers.

Congratulations! Thanks for advancing the national reputation of SDSU!

Sincerely yours,

William G. Tong

Provost and Senior Vice President

Lam Co. Tong

Distinguished Professor of Chemistry and Biochemistry

Cc: Eugene Olevsky, Dean, College of Engineering Patrick Kwon, Chair, Department of Mechanical Engineering